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Regulatory Branch November 16, 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Shale Undi 
Haydev, LLC ILO Smokey Point Investments 
4122 Factoria Boulevard Southeast, Suite 402 
Bellevue, Washington 98006 
 Reference: NWS-2016-745 

Smokey Point 
Investments 

  (Undi Commerce Park) 
Dear Mr. Undi: 
 
 On October 27, 2021, your agent requested a modification to the scope of work for 
the above-referenced Nationwide Permit (NWP) 14 verification issued to you on  
March 4, 2019. The work authorized was to place 900 cubic yards of fill to install a 36-
inch diameter and 18-inch diameter culvert in a wetland near Marysville, Snohomish 
County, Washington. Your agent requested a permit modification to place an additional 
400 cubic yards of fill to install two additional 36-inch diameter culverts in an unnamed 
ditch. 
 
 We have reviewed your request and verified that this NWP still authorizes this 
project provided you ensure that the work is performed in accordance with the enclosed 
approved modified plans dated October 20, 2021.  
 
 This NWP verification supersedes the verification authorized by this office on  
March 4, 2019. All other terms and conditions contained in the original NWP verification 
remain in full force and effect. Our verification of this NWP authorization is valid until 
March 18, 2022, unless the NWP is modified, reissued, or revoked prior to that date. If 
the authorized work has not been completed by that date and you have commenced or 
are under contract to commence this activity before March 18, 2022, you will have until 
March 18, 2023, to complete the activity under the enclosed terms and conditions of this 
NWP. Failure to comply with all terms and conditions of this NWP verification invalidates 
this authorization and could result in a violation of Section 404 of the Clean Water Act 
and/or Section 10 of the Rivers and Harbors Act. You must also obtain all State and 
local permits that apply to this project. 
 
 A copy of this letter will be furnished to Mr. Joe Eaves at  
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jeaves@INNOVAarchitects.com. If you have any questions, please contact me at 
amanda.n.nadjkovic@usace.army.mil or by phone at (206) 316-3156. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Amanda Nadjkovic, Project Manager 
 Regulatory Branch 
 
Enclosure 
 
 


